REP. SUZAN K. DELBENE 1st District, Washington 2330 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 (202) 225-6311

450 CENTRAL WAY, SUITE 3100 KIRKLAND, WA 98033 (425) 485–0085

204 W. Montgomery St. Mount Vernon, WA 98273 (360) 416–7879

WWW.DELBENE.HOUSE.GOV

Congress of the United States **House of Representatives**

May 10, 2024

The Honorable Tom Cole Chairman Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro Ranking Member Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,

I am requesting funding for the Snohomish Infrastructure Investments for Public Safety & City Services Campus in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Snohomish, located at 116 Union Ave, Snohomish, WA, 98290. The funding would be used for the City of Snohomish to build new public safety buildings and improve critical infrastructure.

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will help fund critical infrastructure improvements and revitalize parts of the Pilchuck District. These improvements will help existing residents, businesses, and visitors, as well as defraying some development expenses for future development and re-development in the area. Leveraging federal funding for this critical work also allows the City to preserve its existing enterprise funds for the other \$100M+ of capital and infrastructure improvements with identified need across Snohomish. The new facilities will be more accessible, energy efficient, and environmentally sustainable than existing facilities.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Suzan K. DelBene Member of Congress